
Members of the FOIA Council, Electronic Meetings Subcommittee: 
  
At their October 2020 meeting, members of the Virginia Railway Express (VRE) 
Operations Board discussed potential changes to electronic meetings and reached 
consensus on two items that may come before you.  There was general support for 
codifying language allowing regional public bodies, and any joint meetings thereof, to 
meet electronically during a declared emergency. VRE Operations Board members also 
expressed interest in providing additional flexibility for members of public bodies to 
attend meetings electronically, and for such bodies to hold meetings electronically, 
outside of a declared emergency. 
  
Respectfully, 
  
Joseph M. Swartz, Chief of Staff 
1500 King Street, Suite 202 Alexandria, VA 22314 
571.238.9056 cell    703.838.5425 office 
 

 


